From: Faraz, Yawar

To: tilodge50@yahoo.com

Cc: Trefethen, Jean; Centrus ACP@listmgr.NRC.gov

Subject: License Amendment Application for High-Assay Low-Enriched Uranium Demonstration Program
Date: Friday, May 28, 2021 2:27:00 PM

Dear Mr. Lodge,

Thank you for your letter dated March 30, 2021, sent on the behalf of the Ohio Nuclear
Free Network regarding the American Centrifuge Operating (ACO) high-assay low-enriched
uranium (HALEU) Demonstration Program license amendment request. Your letter has
been placed in the Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS)
under Accession No. ML21090A056.

The NRC is completing an Environmental Assessment (EA) and a Safety Evaluation Report
(SER) documenting the NRC’s review of the ACO’s license amendment request in
accordance with the NRC’s normal licensing process. We plan to complete the EA and
SER and make a final decision on the amendment request in June 2021.

ACO is a subsidiary of Centrus Energy Corp. (Centrus). We maintain a public webpage that
provides information on the Centrus enrichment facility license on the NRC’s website at:
https://www.nrc.gov/materials/fuel-cycle-fac/usecfacility.html. The webpage contains
information on the proposed HALEU Demonstration Program, including the license
amendment application currently under review.

The NMSS staff has posted a set of frequently asked questions (FAQs) on the NRC public
website at https://www.nrc.gov/docs/ML2114/ML21147A067. The purpose of the FAQs is to
address topics raised in comments and concerns that you and other interested
stakeholders have raised on the NRC staff’s licensing review of the amendment application.
The NRC plans to post additional FAQs in the future. Additionally, we have added your
email address to the Centrus listserv so that you will receive publicly available Centrus-
related documents issued by the NRC.

In accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations Section 2.390, “Public
inspections, exemptions, requests for withholding” of the NRC’s “Agency Rules of Practice
and Procedure,” a copy of this message will be available electronically for public inspection
in ADAMS. ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at:

http://www.nrc.gov/readingrm/adams.html (the Public Electronic Reading Room).

Yawar Faraz

Senior Project Manager

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
301-415-7220
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